
Notice of Groundbreaking Ceremony for Agriculture Extension Office 

Okaloosa County will be holding a groundbreaking ceremony on Wednesday, July 17, 2024, at 7:30 a.m. 

for a new Agriculture Extension Office near “Miss Ruth’s” Farmers Market at the Northwest Florida 

Fairgrounds, located at 1954 Lewis Turner Blvd., Fort Walton Beach, FL 32547.    

This is not a meeting of the Board of County Commissioners, nor is it governed by the provisions of 

section 286.011, Florida Statutes. However, two or more members of the Board of County 

Commissioner may be in attendance. The public is welcomed to attend.    


